FRIENDS OF CRAIGLOCKHART WOODS & NATURE TRAIL
Annual General Meeting 22 March 2018 at Meggetland Sports Complex
1 Apologies and Welcome
Apologies were received from: David Key, Andrew Johnston, Sue Paterson, Matthew Haggis, Liz Cameron, Gavin and Moira Scott, Kate Mann, Sheila Boyes, Margaret Marr, Pat and Ian Bertram, Ronny Hill and Pamela Stirling
Ewan welcomed everyone to the 20th AGM with special mentions for Gavin Corbett, our local elected member, John Pennycook, our local Community Police Officer and Andrew Law, Natural Heritage Officer. Committee members present were introduced to the meeting. 
2 Minutes of 2017 AGM

The minutes were accepted as accurate.

Proposed:  Betty Geissler
Seconded:  John Forbes
3 Chairman’s Report
Ewan referred back to the targets for 2017:

· To obtain a new flag for the living willow pirate ship and noted that a flag was now in place
· To consider a change of name and possibly also constitutional status – see Item 4.
· To consolidate our membership systems so that we can communicate and consult  more effectively - there is still some work to be done with updating the membership lists but good progress has been made and we have seen a 50% increase in the number of people we are able to contact electronically. 
We said last year that our biggest challenge in the year would be to engage with the negotiations for land transfer from Craighouse Limited to CEC in the first instance with the potential of the enlarged Local Nature Reserve transferring to the community at a later stage. 

We have worked together with council colleagues with these results:
· The exact boundaries for the transferred land have been agreed and the location of fences and hedges established.

· The landscaping improvements that needed to be carried out before the land could transfer have been identified and almost completed.

· We tried to anticipate access restrictions and warn people of them through posters and our website.
· Water main renewal work was unexpected and disruptive but it has been agreed that the affected areas will be restored and replanted.

The land should have transferred to CEC in December last year but there have been delays in the process. The required land transfer contract should however be signed in the next few weeks.
Along with the land transfer comes a Section 75 Payment of £150,000 to “maintain the woodland areas in perpetuity for the benefit of the development and the wider community.”  It is essential that the community has the opportunity to put forward priorities for how this money should be allocated so that spending decisions can be shaped by the views of the people who live locally and who care about Easter Craiglockhart Hill.
Ewan explained how in the longer term there is the possibility of community ownership of Easter Craiglockhart Hill if the community is in favour and if a community body can demonstrate capacity and competence in land management tasks.  
Ewan proposed two initiatives that would be steps along a path that could lead to community ownership.

Firstly, he proposed setting up a Hill Watch Scheme - a variation of a Neighbourhood Watch scheme. Dog walkers and other regular visitors already report anything unusual or untoward and this could be formalised to enable the Hill Watchers to report information direct to the appropriate body.

Secondly, Ewan proposed setting up a Hill Work Squad of volunteers to undertake maintenance and improvement work on the hill and in the woods throughout the year.

Ewan explained how as a group we would like to involve more volunteers in initiatives like the Hill Watch and Work Squad. We want to involve more people in a wider range of events and activities. We also want to connect with more people in the community and especially people with additional needs - older people in care and support services, people with learning difficulties and people from ethnic minority backgrounds. We submitted an application based on these aims to The Big Lottery Scotland for a part-time Community Engagement Worker.  Our application has been successful and we have been awarded a grant of £42,547.
4.  Amendments to Constitution
· Change of Name

Ewan proposed changing the name of the group to Friends of Easter Craiglockhart Hill to reflect the new enlarged area. This was agreed unanimously by a show of hands.
Proposed: Hilda Henderson

Seconded: Jane Maclaren

· Change of Financial Year
It was proposed to change the financial year to April- March which brings it into line with most other organisations and means that the AGM can be held in May when the weather should be better and the evenings will still be light.  Several members have expressed reluctance about coming out in the dark.  This was agreed unanimously.

Proposed: Gavin Corbett

Seconded: Stuart Guild
5.  Adoption of Annual Accounts
Ewan tabled the accounts which showed an operating loss of £725 and a year-end balance of £2471. 
Martha Young noted an error in the balance sheet (2016 in heading should read 2017) 
The accounts were adopted.

Proposed: Lindsay Snedden 

Seconded: Stuart Guild

6.  Re-Appointment of the Auditor
Ewan thanked Rob Moffat for auditing the accounts and proposed that he should be asked to audit the accounts again next year.
Proposed: Paul Geissler 
Seconded: Jane McLaren
7. Election of the Committee and Office Bearers

Ewan advised the meeting that the following Committee members had notified their wish to continue and that there were no new nominations. The proposed Committee members for the coming year would therefore be Ewan Davidson (Chair), Bill Troup (Treasurer), Hilda Henderson (Secretary), Fiona Jackson, Simon Hart, Jane McLaren, Andy Fyffe, Graeme Hastie, Lindsay Sneddon, John Forbes and Will Searle.  
Proposed: Kevin McKay
Seconded: Jeanette Rennie 
8. AOCB
None

9. Close of Meeting

Ewan concluded by thanking everyone for their support throughout the year and for attending the AGM. 
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